
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 10 – Tuesday 9th April, 2019 
                                                                                                    Term 1 Week 11 

Planning Ahead…   
       Thursday 11th April         - School Disco - School Hall  - Years K-2 5.30- 6.45pm 
                Years 3-6 7.00-8.15pm 
  Friday 12th April          - End of Term 1 
  Tuesday 30th April         - Term 2 Begins 
  Wednesday 1st May         - West Head Excursion Year 1 
  Monday 6th May          - Medal Assembly 
  Tuesday 7th May          - Cross Country 
  Friday 10th May          - Mother’s Day Stall 
 
        
         

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message: 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Not long to go until we all have a break. 
Lots of very busy days are ahead in the 
holidays with many children telling me of their 
exciting plans. Roar and Snore is among the 
top of the list and of course the Royal Easter 
Show is always a fun event. 

We still have a lot to complete before we 
pack our bags! 

Swim School continues through until 
Friday. The children are really doing well and 
they have experienced all types of weather. I 
think Monday was perfect for them all. 

We have our School Disco on Thursday we 
hope to see many of our students ready to 
dance the night away. $5 at the door and bring 
your own drink bottle please. K-2 5:30pm -
6:45pm, 3-6 7pm-8:15pm. Please drop at the 
main doors and collect from the Band Room 
COLA area (K-2) and from the main doors 3-6.  

Parent-Teacher interviews continue this 
week. Many thanks for making the time to meet 
with your child’s teacher/s.  Don’t forget you 
can see your child’s teacher at any time when 
you feel the need. It is best to make an 
appointment to ensure the teacher is available.  

Our Year 6 students who intend enrolling at 
Turramurra High will be visiting this Thursday 
afternoon. This is a special event as they were 
on camp when the High School had their Open 
afternoon. Thank you to Mr Arblaster for 
assisting with this and making the time 
available to us. 

Some of our Year 2 and 3 students will 
also be visiting Turramurra High School on 
Thursday to assist the Year 10 drama students 

who need a live audience for their drama 
assignment. The children will be dropped by 
the bus after Swim School and will walk back to 
our school after the play. This is just for the first 
group as the second group will not make it on 
time.  

We have had the first of many observations 
for our new Sport’s Program iPlay. The 
external provider visits and assists the teachers 
with methodology and movement skills. I am 
very excited to see the enthusiasm my staff 
have for the program. The main goal is to 
increase the activity in PE lessons and the 
variety of activities that are available to the 
children.  

Congratulations to Brodie Shearer from 6P. 
Brodie won Second Prize in the Hornsby 
Young Artists awards last week. Please see 
the photo of Brodie with his amazing 
watercolour of the sacred kingfisher.  

We have registered for Woolies Earn and 
Learn, which commences on May 1st. If you 
shop at Woolworths just remember to collect 
the stickers and add them to your sheet. These 
will be handed out early Term 2. Last year we 
purchased over $2000 worth of Art materials 
and teaching resources for the children’s 
classrooms. We do not ask that you change 
where you shop but if you are already shopping 
there, start collecting. Many thanks in advance. 

Staff will be completing Wellbeing training 
for our Staff Development Day. Students return 
to school on Tuesday April 30th. 

Have a lovely holiday break  

Margaret Foott,  

Principal 
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Well Done Brodie! 

 

Deputy Principal’s Message 

Cyber Safety Talk 

On Friday the Year 5 and 6 students 
attended a talk on Cyber Safety. Constable 
Lynda Hart a Senior Constable with the NSW 
Police Force and the Youth Liaison Officer for 
Ku Ring Gai addressed the issues of being 
safe, responsible and respectful when 
communicating using mobile devices. I have 
included in this week’s Newsletter a fact sheet 
for parents on Cyber Safety.  

School Photo Day 

School Photo Day is taking place on the 
14th May, which is Week 3 Term 2. Order forms 
have gone home. Please complete your order 
and return your envelope to your class teacher 
by Friday 10th May. We do encourage you to 
make payment online, information to do this is 
on the order form and we have included 
detailed information on how to order and pay 
online in this week’s Newsletter.  

GOT IT 

This week’s message from Got It is that 
Self-Care in important. The Got It parent and 
children sessions finish this week. Thank you 
to the Got It Team for their support to families 
and teachers throughout this term. We look 
forward to working with you again. 

NAPLAN Online Tests 14th May to 24th May 

Information for parents and carers can be 
found in this week’s Newsletter.  

Thank you for your support. 

Jacqui Gordon 

Deputy Principal 

Office: 

A big THANK YOU for following our 
request not to walk through the Staff carparks. 
However there are still a few who have not 
read our signs.  Could you please take note of 
the signs on the gates. 

A Reminder – Re Parking in the School 
Carpark: 

 The times you are allowed to use the Staff 
Carpark is after 5pm in the afternoon and 
before 7.30am in the mornings. 

The Office would be very grateful if anyone 
has any spare Size 6 boy’s shorts that we 
could use for our Office spares. 

Please note that student photo envelopes 
with CASH are to be sent to the Office, online 
payments are to go to the teacher.  All student 
sibling photos envelopes are to be sent to the 
Office also. 

Thank you all for your support this Term 
and have a wonderful break. 

 

The Office 

 

Achievement Awards K-2: 

KR Riley McInney  Beau Lynas 

KB Cicely Payne  Shiv Zutshi 

KY Charlie Toth 

1T Clara Kotulic  Ruben Winet 

1M Willow O’Bryan Harry Alder 

1H Navin Thiruvallapen Bonnie Willis 

1K Alex Gardyne  Sierra Swift  

2M Dominic Alouisa Mia Lam  

2G Eason Shen 

 

 

Achievement Awards 3-6: Weeks 9,10,11 

4S Eve Teston  Remi Gardyne 

6D Jack Makin  Elise Johnstone 

 Aurora Robinson Jackson Keen 

 Daniel Perchman Lily Wilde 

6J Jemima Gallagher Emma Bower 

 Isabelle Matsunaga Aston Li 

6P James Robertson Ria Saini 

 Patrick Schafer  
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Library News 

The 2019 NSW Premier’s Reading 
Challenge  

Congratulations to Ethan Penna for 
successfully completing the Challenge! Well 
done!!  

The school holidays offer a great 
opportunity to read PRC books. So remember 
to borrow for the holidays and read, read, read! 

Students in K-2 are asked to read 30 books 
and students in Years 3-6, 20 books by 30th 
August. Completed books can be registered on 
the PRC reading log sheet or online. Students 
use their Computer lesson username and 
password to login at 
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html 

Overdue Books 

Overdue notices have been sent home. 
Please return any outstanding books this week.  

 

Many thanks, 

Amanda Kynaston and Shelley Warren 

Teacher Librarians  

 

Year 6: 

Year 6 students that are attending 
Turramurra High School in year 2020 will be 
walking down to the high school this Thursday, 
11th April to meet the principal and have a look 
around the school. We will be leaving the here 
at lunch time and arriving back to school by 
3:00 pm. If you wish your child to walk home 
from the high school, you must provide a 
written note allowing them to walk home 
otherwise they will return to Turramurra Public 
School to be dismissed as usual.  

Mrs Davies and Mrs Prud'homme will 
attend with them.  

Those not attending Turramurra High will 
remain at school as normal and be supervised 
by Mrs James.  

Leanne Davies 

Assistant Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OOSH: 

If your child is attending the school disco 
they MUST BE SIGNED OUT OF OOSH BY A 
PARENT PRIOR TO ATTENDING. OOSH is 
legally not allowed to do this. If you have any 
questions please feel free to ask. 

 

Have a safe and happy holidays. See you 
all in Term two. 

 

Canteen News: 

 Thank you to all last week’s helpers!  
Special thanks to Ahren Smith for coming in 
Friday to help us out! 

Helpers Needed 

We are currently looking for some help 
Thursday 11th April and Friday 12th April, if 
you are free for even 1-2 hours please contact 
me on 0422 222 601 Thanks very much! 

Outstanding Accounts 

If you have any outstanding accounts from 
the Canteen, could you please send the money 
(cash only please) to us at the Canteen as 
soon as possible. 

Helpers for this week are: 

 

Wednesday 10th April: 

Lauria Elia & Serena Song 

 

Thursday 11th April: 

Tanya Argyropolous, tbc 

 

Friday 12th April: 

Rachel Fryer, Amy Biggs, Victoria Birtles, 
tbc 

Everyone please enjoy and have a safe 
holiday and we look forward to seeing 
everyone next Term.  Canteen will be open 
Wednesday 1st May 2019 

 

Thank you from the TPS CANTEEN 

Haylee & Laura     

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html
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This Week’s Band News                                                                                

          
It’s worth shouting and smiling about what a great term we’ve had! 

    
          From our committee meeting on Thursday night we reflected on the term that’s passed. 

From an enthusiastic start from all our band members, to a very successful band camp and now 

settling into rehearsals and instrument tutorials. We have Turramurra High and TPS Band ex-

student, Simon Aubourg, returning to assist percussion students during Junior Band rehearsals 

which is a privilege for the students to have such a skilled and enthusiastic percussionist for our 

students. 

          Mr Rowland has been very pleased with Junior and Intermediate’s attitude to learning 

their music and participation at rehearsals, Performance Band though can forget to be focussed 

at rehearsals, which is a drawback for all involved. We are all looking forward to their fresh 

approach in term 2 from such a talented group of musicians so they can be more than ready for 

the Ryde East Music Festival on May 26th.  

          Thank you to all students who practice, participate and are polite during band rehearsals! 

Keep it up as we are now heading towards our Music Festivals and you will want your band to do 

get the most out of the performance experience and most importantly entertain your audience. 

                             
Band Festivals 
You have been saving the date all term for the upcoming festivals so hopefully there is minimal 

clash! Band performance times will be sent to you as soon as we have confirmation from festival 

organisers.  

****PLEASE NOTE**** 

It cannot be stressed strongly enough that if you have a date clash and are unable to organise 

your child to attend the festival their band is playing at, 4 weeks notice MUST be given to Mr 
Rowland so the right piece of music can be chosen for the instruments that will be playing!! 
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Band Fee Contributions 
DuringTerm 2 your band fee contribution will be sent to you. The invoice may come later in the 

term as the Band Committees banking details are changing. Please keep a look out in Band News 

next term for updates. 

 
 

            Upcoming Band Calendar Dates 

Week Date 
Term 1 

11 Fri  

April 12  

ANZAC Day Ceremony, 2.30pm 3-6 COLA  

Trumpet to be played by Lucy Middleton 

Save 

the 

Date 

Sunday  

May 26th 

Ryde East Music Festival  

Junior, Performance and Senior Jazz Band  

Times TBC 

Save 

the 

Date 

Sunday 

 16 June 

Wahroonga Band Festival 

Intermediate Band 

Times TBC 

Save 

the 

Date 

Fri-Sun 

Sept 6-8 

North Shore Primary School Concert Band Festival  

Junior, Intermediate and Performance Band 

Times TBC 

Junior Jazz look out for your performance dates in term 2 

                                                     

Here are the last of the band camp photos. Band Committee wish you all a 

wonderful break, we look forward to your return to band in Term 2 and to all the 

musical fun it will bring! 
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If you have any questions or concerns please e-mail 

Band Director, Mr Rowland at tpsbands@outlook.com, or either of your Band Coordinators 

Kerry Medd or Liz Maund-Arnott at tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com 

 

 
 

                                              

 

  

mailto:tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com
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